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March 15, 2013 

 

Dear Representative LeDoux, 

I am, Steven Yang, President Hmong SGU Veterans Chapter Alaska, the Headquarter is SGU 
Veterans and Family Development, Inc. 971 Arcade St. Saint Paul, Minnesota 55106, USA Non-
profit Organization, Federal Tax ID 501C4 and title 19. 

The SGU Veterans were recruited and operations in United States military history were 
conducted in Laos during the Vietnam War. The Central Intelligence Agency and the United 
States Armed Forces recruited, organized, trained and assisted Hmong guerrilla units and 
conventional forces composed of Hmong group, from 1960 through 1975 to combat the North 
Vietnamese Army and communist Pathet Lao forces. 

The Hmong Special forces who served in the United States sponsored Secret Army courageously 
saved numerous American Pilots and Aircrews who were shot down over Laos or North Vietnam 
and interdicted and helped to destroy many enemy units and convoys intended to engage Unites 
States military forces in combat.  

Hmong Special forces served in key roles with Air force element, Air force carrier-based, army 
heliborne, Air distinguished role such as T-28 fighter pilots, Raven Spotter co-pilots and mobile 
group rescue and combat units. and to stopped enemy troop movements and supply convoys 
using the Ho Minh Trail.  

The Hmong SGU Veterans Families including parents and children, about 5000 individual who 
were resident in State of Alaska, I support the bill of Hmong American Veterans day resolution 4 
establish May 15th Hmong America Veterans Day. If any other information need help I will 
happy to assists. 

Strongly Support 

Steven Yang, 

SGU Veterans Chapter Alaska 


